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AUGUST 2012 CHAPTER MEETING 

THIS MONTH S PROGRAM WILL BE ON 

MONDAY AUGUST 13, 2012 

 

 SOCIAL HOUR STARTING AT 7:00PM. 

  MEETING AT 7:30PM  

AT THE CHAPTER HOUSE, LOCATED ON THE SOUTH   

ENTRANCE ROAD OFF MANNING AVE (GATE "B"). . 

  AT THE NEXT CHAPTER MEETING: 

OUR SPEAKER WILL BE DAN MACDONALD 

(WWW.AIRCRAFTMAINT.COM) WHO WILL GIVE A  

SEMINAR ENTITLED "FLYING ON MOGAS." 

 IF YOU WANT TO PRESENT OR SHOW SOME PICTURES LET US KNOW SO WE 

CAN BE READY TO PROVIDE THE EQUIPMENT.   -JIM PEARSALL 
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Chapter members meet on the second Monday of Chapter members meet on the second Monday of 

every month at the Chapter House, Entrance B at every month at the Chapter House, Entrance B at 

Lake Elmo Airport (21D). The House is at the base of Lake Elmo Airport (21D). The House is at the base of 

the airport beacon. The newsletter is printed on the the airport beacon. The newsletter is printed on the 

first Monday of every month. Parts of the newsletter first Monday of every month. Parts of the newsletter 

may be reprinted with appropriate credit.may be reprinted with appropriate credit.  

21D RCO 118.625,       Unicom: 122.821D RCO 118.625,       Unicom: 122.8  

21D AWOS:120.075,    TPA: 1932ô                             21D AWOS:120.075,    TPA: 1932ô                               

Runways: 4Runways: 4--22 (2497ô x 75ô)22 (2497ô x 75ô)  

                                  1414--32 (2850ô x 75ô)32 (2850ô x 75ô)  

MORE ABOUT THIS MONTHS COVER PHOTO: 
In our August spotlight, EAA54 member Doug Weiler has  
finished building his RV-7 and had it painted at WipAire in 
South Saint Paul. The backpage of the newsletter has the 
complete photo of his plane (in with the quote of the month) 
 
Congratulations Doug on a job well done! 
 
(now when can we go for a ride to get that $100 hamburger?) 
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FROM THE FLIGHT  DECK   (PRESIDENTS REPORT)  
BY BETTIE SEITZER 

WOW ï the summer has just flown by (pun intended)!  Everyone I know is hop-
ing for a nice long fall with plenty of good flying weather. 

 

Dale and I made our annual trek to Airventure; every year I am amazed at the congregation of so 
many planes and pilots.  I also had the unexpected pleasure of running into our new newsletter 
editor as he was touring the grounds gathering information (should be some interesting articles in 
our future). 
 

Our Airventure tradition began about 10 years ago when we flew the Kolb Firestar into the Ul-
tralight strip.  Airspeed was about 54 mph, it was a long enough trip for us to split it into 5 legs!  
We had the car packed with enough camping gear to set up a very luxurious camp site and 
agreed to meet at 4 airports along the way to switch vehicles.  Dale flew legs 1,3 and 5, I flew legs 
2 and 4 going over ï we switched on the way back.  The car beat the plane to every stop!    
Shortly after I took off for leg 2 I attained my cruising altitude of 1,000ô AGL, finished singing the 
chorus of ñOff We Go Into the Wild Blue Yonderò and looked around at the new territory I was 
passing over!  What a thrill ï it will always stand out as a great adventure.  Just about the time I 
was sure that it couldnôt get any better, I passed a Monarch Butterfly!   Flying a slow, open cockpit 
plane has some interesting advantages. 
 

Dale and I both went on to get our private licenses and graduated to faster planes; now one of us 
flies the plane over and the other flies back, we still take the car full of camping gear and camp 
just south of the ultralight strip in a private campground.  The event has changed over the years 
and the group changes a little every year, but it is always great fun to see friends from around the 
country and get caught up on their flying adventures. 
 

This Sunday (August 12
th
) is our annual Aviation Day, right now the weather forecasts are looking 

great!   We need ñAll Hands on Deckò to help with this event; we expect an excellent turnout and 
want to be sure that we provide good food and excellent service.  This is our opportunity to earn 
the money that we use for scholarships to Air Academy and donations to aviation education pro-
grams. 
 

The week before Oshkosh our chapter hosted an evening bar-b-cue complete with live music!  It 
was a hot night on the deck , but that did not dampen spirits at all.   Many folks have commented 
that they really enjoy these types of events and would like to have more!  All it takes is one volun-
teer to organize and a small group of volunteers to do the work. 
 

We will be having a lunch cookout on September 8
th
 after the young Eagles event.  That will be an 

opportunity to thank all of the Young Eagle Volunteers as well as to invite past Young Eagles to 
join us.  Lunch will be simple ï the chapter will provide burgers and brats, folks can bring a side 
dish if they like. 
 

I hope to see you all on the 11
th
 and would love to hear your thoughts about incorporating more 

group activities into our club calendar. 
 

May you find clear skies, calm air and unlimited visibility! 
Bettie 
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AirVenture 2012 Stats: 
 Attendance: 508,000  Rod Hightower, ñWe are pleased that attendance has topped one-half million again.  

That is a tremendous total considering the intensely hot weather, storms, and struggles in the overall economy.ò 

Total aircraft: More than 10,000 aircraft arriving at Wittman Regional Airport in Oshkosh and other airports in 

east-central Wisconsin.  

Total showplanes: 2,489 including 978 homebuilt aircraft, 907 vintage airplanes, 336 warbirds, 105 ultralights, 

97 seaplanes, 35 aerobatic aircraft and 31 rotorcraft.  

Commercial exhibitors: 802  

International visitors registered: 2,078 visitors registered from 71 nations, with Canada (479 visitors),  

  Australia (286), and Brazil (216) the top three nations. 

Media: 897 media representatives on-site, from five continents.  
 

2012 Oshkosh Pilot report from Marlon Gunderson 
Here are some pix of my SkyRaider II, which I flew into Oshkosh for the first time since finishing it early last year.  

  

These pix were taken down by 

the Red Barn in the Ultralight 

area.  With only a 65mph 

cruise, I waited for a tailwind 

to depart for OSH, which came 

on Wednesday night, happily 

coinciding with finishing some 

things up at work.  I saw 80-

85mph ground speeds during 

the 170 miles from Lake Elmo to Wausau, where I spent the 

night.  Wausau is the only airport with a mogas pump between 

here and Oshkosh; my Rotax 503 fouls out on 100LL.  I dis-

covered that Wausau has an awesome airport: beautiful site on 

a lake (or wide spot on the Wisconsin River) and in the middle 

of the city, with a very well maintained, staffed, historic, and 

homey FBO complete with a dog and a cat. I walked to a $39 

hotel near the airport (The Nite Inn, on Grand Ave), stopping at 

a sports bar for dinner (supper if your local).  Breakfast Thurs-

day morning was $3.89 for eggs, bacon, cakes, and coffee 

across the street from the hotel. The winds shifted nicely to 

stay on my tail heading 80 miles SSE into Berlin, WI, 20 miles 

east of OSH, where I stopped at a grass strip to call the UL 

field controller for permission to fly in.  I landed at the grass UL strip at 9am and tied down near the Red Barn. 

  

I was pleasantly surprised to find that due to the waning number of UL's flying in these days, camping with a slow flying airplane 

in the UL area is free.  One of the UL volunteers hauled me on a 4 wheeler to pick up my camping supplies from Chapter member 
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